
Proposal to start the Electric Car Racing Association 
1 The Original Proposal for ECRA 
 This article from the July 1960 edition of Model Maker is the earliest known record about ECRA 



 
The results of the voting are interesting. 
 

What Scale? 
The majority voted for 1/32 scale, and that has 
been used for the National Championships ever 
since.   
Nearly a quarter of the voters wanted 1/24 scale.  
ECRA first produced 1/24 rules for the 1967 
season.  Although there was some use of these 
ECRA rules at club level, most 1/24 racing in 
the 60s and 70s was held at raceways to different 
rules. 
The Association first organised 1/24 
championships in 1994. 
 

Rail or Slot? 
The vote was overwhelmingly for slot rather 
than rail, yet the initial National championships 
in 1961, 62 and 63 were for rail and it was not 
until 1964 that ECRA’s first slot racing 
Nationals was held.  
 
Laurie Cranshaw’s article (3 – see next page) 
gives some of the thinking behind this. 

2 Feedback on the original proposal  
This article was published in the September 1960 edition of Model Maker  



3 Laurie Cranshaw’s Comments on the Feedback  
 
This article was published in the November 1960 edition of Model Maker  



4 The proposed ECRA Rules  
published in the  March 1961 edition of Model Maker  

This first ECRA rules published a few months largely follow this proposal, the main difference  was increasing the 
proposed 1/8 inch guide/ slot depth . 


